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BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

SEPTEMBER MEETING 

Minutes of September 24, 2019 

The 380th meeting of the Holyoke Community College Board of Trustees was held on Tuesday, 

September 24, 2019, in the John T. Hickey Conference Room, Chair Robert Gilbert presiding. 

MEMBERS PRESENT Robert Gilbert, Chair 

Charles Epstein 

Marley Friedrick 

Yolanda Johnson 

Lucy Perez 

Evan Plotkin 

Julie Pokela 

MEMBERS ABSENT Jose Delgado 

Ted Hebert 

Suzanne Parker, Vice Chair 

Ivonne Vidal 

ALSO PRESENT Michele Cabral, Karen Desjeans, Veena Dhankher, Mary Dixey, Amy Dopp, 

Clara Elliott, Bill Fogarty, Curt Foster, Jeff Hayden, Nicole Hendricks, Kim 

Hicks, Olivia Kynard, Clare Lamontagne, Moira Maguire, Marcia Mitchell, Ed 

Murch, Lea Occhialini, Mary O’Connor, Mary Orisich, Monica Perez, Kristine 

Ricker Choleva, Christina Royal, Rachel Rubinstein, Tony Sbalbi, Amanda 

Sbriscia, K.C. Senie, Adrienne Smith, Idelia Smith, Michele Snizek, Linda 

Szalankiewicz, Renee Tastad, Madeline Torres, Chris Yurko 

CALL TO ORDER Chair Gilbert called the meeting to order at 8:11 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF THE 

MINUTES 

On a motion by Trustee Pokela and seconded by Trustee Epstein, it was 

VOTED to approve the meeting minutes of August 27, 2019. 

APPROVAL OF 

PERSONNEL ACTIONS 

On a motion by Trustee Plotkin and seconded by Trustee Pokela it was VOTED 

to approve the September 24, 2019 personnel actions reports for Appointments 

and Reappointments, for Non-Unit Professional Staff, and Unit Professional 

Staff. 

On a motion by Trustee Perez and seconded by Trustee Johnson, it was 

VOTED to empower the President of the College to approve all personnel 

actions prior to the next meeting.   

REPORT OF THE CHAIR Aside from several phone calls with President Royal, Chair Gilbert also 

participated: 

 8/28 Provided remarks at the Professional Association Meeting.

 9/9 Participated in the HCC Foundation Golf Tournament. Ms. Sbriscia

informed the Board that the HCC Foundation Golf Tournament raised $20K.

 9/10 Met with President Royal to set the agenda for today’s meeting.

 9/16 Attended the Legacy Luncheon with longtime HCC Board members.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT General Updates 

President Royal announced this would be Monica Perez, Interim Vice 

President of Academic and Student affairs last meeting.  President Royal 

provided a brief overview of Ms. Perez’s career highlights and thanked her for 

her dedication and commitment to the students, staff and faculty at HCC. 

President Royal introduced Rachel Rubinstein, Vice President of Academic 
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and Student Affairs.  Dr. Rubinstein’s first day is Wednesday, October 2, 

2019.    

 

The Strategic Plan In Depth Presentation: Second Chances: Sabbatical 

Presentation by Professors Nicole Hendricks and Mary Orisich 

Professors Hendricks and Orisich provided a brief overview of their sabbatical 

work to develop an HCC Correctional Education Program.  This work has 

created the groundwork for Western Mass Corrections Opportunities Re-Entry 

Education (CORE) at HCC.  The goal of the program is to develop a program 

for currently and formerly incarcerated individuals, along with the support of 

HCC to: 

 Share resources. 

 Provide a place and space for students to mentor each other and 

provide support. 

 Offer intentional targeted support once they have reach HCC campus. 

 Build and strengthen currently existing relationships with four year 

institutions. 

 Develop strong ties with criminal justices institutions in the valley. 

 

This works aligns with our Strategic Plan Strategy #2, Working with the 

communities we serve to increase equity, and Strategy #3, Aligning programs 

with workforce demands, student needs for transfer and employment 

opportunities.   Developing this pathway will expand enrollment for non-

traditional students.  
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Professors Hendricks and Orisich thanked the Board for their support as they 

continue collaborating with various community partners to expand this work.  

 

HCC Center for Cannabis Education Update provided by Jeff Hayden, 

Vice President of Business & Community Services. 

Mr. Hayden provided an overview of the Center for Cannabis Education and 

its focus on providing training and job readiness. Both Mr. Hayden and 

President Royal stated that there will be no cannabis on campus.   On the job 

training will be provided on simulations and hands on internships at 

companies post training.   
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Discussion ensued regarding community partnerships, internships and job 

readiness. 

 

 President Royal mentioned planning is underway for the college’s 75th 

anniversary which is calendar year 2021.  More information will be provided 

at a later date. 

 

ADJOURNMENT The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 am 

 

      

        Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Marley Friedrick   

 Board Secretary  

HCC Board of Trustees 

 

 

Approved: Robert Gilbert, Chair, October 22, 2019 


